TOWN OF WINDHAM

WATER DISTRICT MEETING




SEPTEMBER 27, 2018
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY

Present: Pres/Treas: Robert J. Pelham

   Commissioners: Wayne Van Valin, Donald Murray, Ian Peters & Stephen Walker

   Secretary: Bonnie Poehmel
Also Present: Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington, Delaware Engineering John Brust, Police Chief Tor Tryland, Gail Nicholsen, Deputy Town Clerk Janine Soule, Christine Owad, Phyllis Parrish, representative from Hammo’s and Mike Ryan Mountain Eagle
Absent: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz & Town Attorney Larry Gardner

The President called the meeting to order at 7:44 p.m.
THE MINUTES OF THE AUGUST 23, 2018 WATER DISTRICT MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: John Brust was present. The water project is almost complete.  The sidewalks will get done in the next couple of weeks.  Mary Beth Bianconi will talk with the bookkeeper next week to talk about the long-term funding for the water project.  Possibly at the next water meeting we should decide on State Route 23 the extension of the water project.
Councilman Murray Hammo’s was being billed on estimate as we were not able to get in to do the actual reading.  The actual reading has been completed now and found it lower than what had been paid the last three years.  A representative from Hammo’s is here looking for an adjustment.  A credit will be applied to the account. The other account to speak about is the Gentleman up the hill with three properties, and filters and all the other stuff.  Will that be absorbed with all the trouble he has been through? The 30th is when the levies have to go off to the County.
2.WATER SUPERINTENDENT REPORT: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz was not present.
3.WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #17 OF 2018: the following resolution was proposed to transfer funds to balance the Water District Accounts.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.
WATER DISTRICT WARRANT #9 contained vouchers #152-164, totaling $6,642.80 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.

EFC-PHASE 2 WATER PROJECT WARRANT #17 contained vouchers #54-55, totaling $210,199.01 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #17-P (printed 08/31/18) contained 1 claim, totaling $83.60 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor. 

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #18-P (printed 09/14/18) contained 1 claim, totaling $73.15 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.

WATER DISTRICT MEETING (CON’T)


SEPTEMBER 27, 2018

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #19-P (printed 09/28/18) contained 1 claim, totaling $62.70 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.

EXECUTIVE SESSION Commissioner Murray made a motion at 7:51 p.m. to recess from the Town Board Meeting to go into Executive Session to discuss an on-going water negotiation issue, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor. Delaware Engineering John Brust and Mike Ryan Mountain Eagle were allowed to stay. All others in the audience were asked to leave.

RECONVENE MEETING Commissioner Murray made a motion at 8:16 p.m. to adjourn from Executive Session to reconvene to the Town Board Meeting, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.

The meeting adjourned at 8:16 p.m. on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner       Peters, with all in favor.
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